## **Hunters Green WGA Members' Meeting Minutes**

## **End of Year Meeting Minutes**

## **April 23, 2022**

Colleen Carpenter called the meeting to order at 1:45 PM in the main dining room at Hunter's Green Country Club. She thanked all the volunteers who helped with the tournaments throughout the year. She expressed what a great job they had done with the decorations and other arrangements.

**Approval of Minutes:** Nancy Killian made a motion to accept the prior board member meeting minutes as presented online to the members. It was seconded by Sherry Bengtson and the membership voted to accept them unanimously.

**Treasurer's Report**: Pat Cammarata presented the Treasurer's Report. As of April 22, 2022, the account balance was \$5291.12. She reported that ClubCorp had finally paid the WGA for the members' dues from last June 2021. The Association still needs to pay for the shirts and hats from the Cup Challenge Tournament and the food and beverage costs for today's closing tournament. All the tournaments for the past year were within their budgets. The Covid Pandemic had left a larger ending balance in the account from the previous years. She also reported there were 67 members currently in the WGA. Nancy Sinckler moved and Hannah Gabora seconded that the Treasurer's report be approve as presented. It passed unanimously. Financial report attached.

Golf Committee Report: Patti Beck reported that the Opening Tournament would be September 24, 2022 and the Member/Guest tournament will be October 15 & 16, 2022. She asked for volunteers to help with the tournaments. She expressed appreciation for all the help from Dustin Pugliese and Greg Lauzier over the past year. Patti reminded the group that the Ringer Program will begin on April 27 through June 30, then begin again on September 1. No ringers in July and August. All Wednesdays played during April – June and September through the end of season will count toward the required 12 participations to qualify for the Ringers Tournament and Shoot-Out at the end of the year. She reminded the group that the Wednesday Ladies Golf Day Events would begin at 8:30 am starting the first Wednesday in June. September 1, 2022, the starting time will go back to 9:00 am. You can still sign up for Wednesday play throughout the summer on the web site or by calling the Pro Shop. Patti informed the golfers that you can now check the course conditions and pin location on the Hunter's Green Facebook page or their Instagram account.

**Ringers Committee Report:** Mary Jones thanked Pat Cammarata for preparing all the cash envelopes for the ringer winners. There were 86 Birdies made over the year and each one was paid out at \$1.

**Sunshine Committee Report:** Linda Schaefer ask the members to please let her know if a card needs to be sent to a member or if any meals need to be organized for a member.

**Membership Committee Report:** Jeannie Marin recognized the new members present: Miki Kim, Soon Joo Kang, and Kelly Dumaresque and Gerry Hayes.

**Nominating Committee Report:** Jeanne Marin thanked the Nominating committee of Diane Knight, Pat Lofaro and Marsha Magol. Then she presented the slate of officers for 2022-2023 Season: President - Patti Beck, Vice President - Kathy Gould, Secretary Gerry Hayes, Treasurer - Nancy Killian. The slate passed unanimously.

**New business:** Colleen Carpenter informed the group that the membership payments for next year will be collected by the WGA instead of through Hunter's Green Country Club. The fee will be \$50 for the whole year

from June 2022 - July 2023 and \$40 from January 2023 through June 2023. Golfers can leave their checks made out to HG WGA in the Pro Shop. A letter will be sent to WGA members who were not present explaining to pay their dues to the WGA not Hunter's Green Country Club.

Colleen also announced that the next couples golf event would be May 22, 2022, and the Mixed Member/Member will be on Sunday June 12 with the pairings party Saturday night June 11.

In closing, Colleen thanked all the Executive Board Members for their service and commitment over the past year.

Patti Beck thanked Colleen Carpenter for all she had done as the president of WGA. She then presented Colleen with a gift certificate for the Pro Shop. Patti also told the group that she would be presenting Dustin Pugliese with a gift certificate as well for his service to the WGA over the past year.

Colleen made a motion to close the meeting and it was seconded by Mary Hughes. The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 pm.

Minutes submitted by Mary Hughes, Secretary	
	Dated